## Pilon, Janet

**Subject:** Support for Outdoor Patio program

From: Rachel Hofing

Sent: Thursday, February 17, 2022 2:14 PM

To: clerk@hamilton.ca

Subject: Support for Outdoor Patio program

Hello,

I am writing as I have heard that there is going to be a Council meeting next week and the Outdoor Patio Program is on the agenda.

I am a business owner at 27 King William St. and wanted to share that the Outdoor Patio program that allowed King William, between James and Hughson, to be closed to vehicle traffic during the day, was a huge part of our success in running our business.

The street closure, and our ability to seat guests outdoors in the street has been vital to how we operate and, during the warm months, has taken the edge off of some of the difficulties of functioning during a pandemic. The street patio was great at drawing new people downtown and helped to create a vibrant city that people loved living in, and visiting.

The Outdoor Patio Program deserves to become a permanent program as it allows the businesses in this area to expand, serve more people in the warmer months, and ultimately succeed. The success of small business is correlated to the success of a city. Creating beautiful, hospitable areas within our city for people to gather is vital to urban living and promotes tourism as well.

Please share this email at your council meeting and I hope the outdoor patio program will be made permanent.

Thank you for your time,

Sincerely,

Jason & Rachel Hofing owners: RELAY Coffee Roasters

--

Rachel Hofing

RELAY Coffee Roasters
Red Hill Coffee Trade Inc.
Locally Roasted, Fair-Trade Certified
and Certified Organic Coffee
#CoffeeBrilliance

phone: 905-977-9716 (Rachel)

phone: 905-769-3213 (Office)

facebook: Relay Coffee instagram: @relaycoffee twitter: @RelayCoffee website: www.relaycoffee.com